Finance Subcommittee Quarterly Report

March 2022



The Finance Subcommittee has had several virtual meetings and has kept in touch via email and phone between meetings.

The Subcommittee has been working on creating recommendations for the incoming subcommittee. As such, we are looking at the work performed and what has merit for the Area, as a whole, moving forward.

The Subcommittee held an Inventory 3/5/22 to review the progress being made and how we are functioning as a Subcommittee. Of those present, we thoroughly enjoyed taking each other's inventory and seeing how much we've grown as a Subcommittee since the start of the panel.

The Subcommittee is working on what information should be available on the Finance page on the new website. We are looking at what would be most helpful for those newer members seeking assistance and new DCMs that may be assigned to the subcommittee. With the development of the new website and contribution/finance page (thank you Scott and Digital Communications!!), we are considering what information would be best suited for the subcommittee page so as not to be redundant, but still pertinent.

The Finance Subcommittee is reviewing mileage reimbursement and looking at whether there should be a change to the amount. We have received previous research done to help aid in this task. This is a Delegate recommendation and given the current state of things, we thought it prudent to review this information now.

The Finance Subcommittee has elected a member to represent the Finance Subcommittee for Area Day. Andrew C. has agreed to be our representative. Thank you for your service, Andrew!

The Subcommittee was represented at the Area/SEPIA Share-a-Day with a presentation from our member, Mike Q. We thank Mike for his service and for sharing a little about what Finance does within Area 59 business.

Up next:

Recommendations for Incoming Subcommittee members

Mileage Reimbursement

Discussing QuickBooks online with the Area Treasurer (Delegate Recommendation)

More effective way to assemble/distribute 7th tradition packets

Events attended:

DCM Sharing Session and Mini Planning
Harrisburg Bid Committee for PENNSCYPAA Spaghetti Dinner
District 39 Spiritual Awakening Workshop
Area 59/SEPIA Share-a-Day
NERAASA
District 24/29 Circle of Love Workshop
Area Quarterly Meeting

Finance Subcommittee Members:

Tara L., Chair D35; Steve C., Secretary, D39; Andrew C., D43; Mike Q., D24; Jonathan P., D65

Please reach out to the Finance Subcommittee if you are need of a presentation or have questions regarding finances or the 7th tradition! We would love to be of service to you! finance@area59aa.org

Respectfully Submitted, Tara L, Chair D35